*

2 MISSISSIPPI
DEPARTMENT OF Cory M. Murphy, Ph.D.
| |EDUCATION Executive Director, Office of Teaching and Leading

Ensuring a bright ﬁture for every child

MEMORANDUM
To: High School Principals and Counselors
From: Dr. Cory M. Murphy, Executive Director
Office of Teaching and Leading
Date: August 22, 2019
Subject: 2019 — 2020 United States Senate Youth Program (USSYP)

The United States Senate unanimously passed a resolution in 1962 creating the UNITED
STATES SENATE YOUTH PROGRAM (USSYP). This annual national initiative seeks to
provide an opportunity for junior and senior high school students, with demonstrated
leadership abilities, to enhance their understanding of America’s political processes and
encourage their interest to pursue careers in public service. The program is an amazing
opportunity for motivated student leaders to have direct contact with the highest-level
elected and appointed officials in the nation. Two students from each state, the District of
Columbia and the Department of Defense Education Activity will be selected to participate
in a week-long, all expenses paid, intensive educational program in Washington, D.C. in
March 2020. The selected students will also be awarded a $10,000 undergraduate college
scholarship.

The students will meet with the President, a Justice of the Supreme Court, U.S. Senators,
Cabinet Secretaries and many other leaders. They will visit historic sites, museums and
memorials as they learn about the inner workings of the nation’s capital.

You are encouraged to nominate high school juniors and seniors serving in an elected or
appointed position during the 2019-2020 academic year with a strong interest in government
and history. The application is also available online at
https://www.mdek12.org/OTL/OTC/USSYP All documents, including the Qualifying Exam
registration form, should be received or postmarked in our office by 5:00 p.m., Friday,
October 11, 2019. No faxed or late entries will be accepted. Please make copies of
the application as needed. There is no limit to the number of students whom can be

nominated from a school or district. All eligible candidates will be notified by email of their

advancement to the next phase in the process.

Should you have questions, please contact the Office of Teaching and Leading at
601.359.3631.
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